
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       June 26, 2020 

 

 

 

Rear Admiral Matthew Bell 

Commander, 17th Coast Guard District 

Attn: LT Ian McPhillips 

United States Coast Guard 

709 W. 9th Street 

Juneau, Alaska 99801 

 

RE: Cook Inlet Regional Citizens Advisory Council Recertification Application  

        Docket # USCG-2020-0188 

 

Dear Admiral Bell: 

 

 I am writing to support recertification of the Cook Inlet Regional Citizens’ Advisory 
Council (CIRCAC).  After the Exxon Valdez oil spill, CIRCAC was created by the Oil Spill 

Pollution Act of 1990 to provide citizens an advisory and oversight role in the activities of the oil 

industry.  This role is extremely important due to the harm and devastation we know a large oil 

spill can cause.  

I believe CIRCAC is crucial for local input and providing coordination between the 

industry, government and local communities.  CIRCAC provides risk assessments, data, tools 

and strategies that prioritize prevention and promote safety.  The Council proactively unifies 

various stakeholders and promotes consensus decision making, thoughtful risk analysis and the 

generation of recommendations to addressing those risks.  

 I join others in support of recertification of the Cook Inlet Regional Citizens’ Advisory 
Council and ask that you please give all due consideration to renewing CIRCAC’s charter. 

 

                                                          

                                                           Sincerely, 

 

 

  

  

                                                         

                                                            Lisa Murkowski 

                                                            United States Senator 



 


